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Report:

● Reducing Speeding and Making Streets Safer for Pedestrians

○ City Council approved a motion from Councilmember Bonin that directs the Los Angeles

Department of Transportation and the Office of the City Attorney to quickly draft an

ordinance that reduces speed limits on nearly 200 miles of streets throughout the city.

■ Certain streets, like Sunset Blvd. or Palisades Dr. have local speed limits

controlled by state law that prioritized increasing speed limits over pedestrian

safety. Recent changes to state law and this motion will help reduce speed limits

on certain streets.

○ City Council approved a motion from Councilmember Bonin last week to make

permanent pedestrian-safety measures established during the early days of COVID

quarantines when parents with young children were eager for safe places for their kids

to run or exercise.

○ The City Council also approved a proposal from Councilmember Bonin to give LADOT and

LA Metro the authority to use technology to enforce against motorists who illegally park

in bus-only lanes.

● Making Streets Safer For Bikers

○ This week, more bike sharing indicators, also known as sharrows, were installed in the

Santa Monica Canyon on Entrada Dr. between W. Channel Rd. and Adelaide Pl.

○ These bike sharrows also help connect the San Vicente Bike Path with the Marvin Braude

Bike Trail on the beach.

● Safety Improvement Being Made to Wooden Guardrail Along Will Rogers State Park Road

○ Working with community members in the nearby area, our office coordinated the

replacement of two missing sections of the white wooden guard rail along Will Rogers

State Park Road.

○ StreetsLA is in the process of adding additional reflectors to the guardrail to increase

visibility and improve safety.

● Council District 11 Presented a Certificate to Jimmy Dunne and the Palisades Bocce Club

○ The certificate reads:

https://11thdistrict.com/news/bonin-tackles-speeding-promotes-pedestrian-safety/


“On behalf of the City of Los Angeles, I am pleased to congratulate the Palisades Bocce

Club on the completion of another successful season at Veterans Gardens. Your

organization has provided joy and a sense of community at the ideal time and place. You

have made our City a better place in which to live, work, play, and enjoy.”

○ Congratulations to the winners of this season's Bocce Ball League!

● Palisades Branch Library

○ The library is scheduled to re-open at the end of this month or early December.

○ Community members can look forward to new carpeting, new energy efficient LED light

bulbs, & updated high speed internet.

As always, please feel free to contact me at noah.fleishman@lacity.org or 213-776-2860 if there is

anything I can do to help!
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